
May 1, 2023 
 
Via Electronic and U.S. Mail 
 
Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. 
Executive Director/Staff Attorney 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT  06051 
 
Re: Docket No. 489 – Application of The First Taxing District Water Department of 

Norwalk (“Applicant”) for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public 
Need for the Construction, Maintenance and Operation of a Wireless 
Telecommunications Facility at 173 ½ West Rocks Road, Norwalk, Connecticut 

 
 Construction Progress Report 
 
Dear Attorney Bachman: 

Enclosed please find an original and fifteen (15) copies of a Third Construction Progress 
Report for the approved tower site at 173 ½ West Rocks Road in Norwalk, Connecticut.  For 
your information, since the end of September of 2022 further construction of the Docket No. 489 
facility was delayed and did not commence again until January of 2023, this Construction Report 
is for the period of January 8, 2023 through April 18, 2023.  The Applicant expects construction 
to be completed shortly.  A Final Report will be prepared and filed with the Siting Council at that 
time.  

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or need any additional 
information. 

Sincerely, 

 
Kenneth C. Baldwin 

Enclosures 

 
 
 
 
 

KENNETH C. BALDWIN 
 
280 Trumbull Street 
Hartford, CT 06103-3597 
Main (860) 275-8200 
Fax (860) 275-8299 
kbaldwin@rc.com 
Direct (860) 275-8345 
 
Also admitted in Massachusetts 
and New York 
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THIRD CONSTRUCTION PROGRESS REPORT 
 

In accordance with the Connecticut Siting Council’s (“Council”) November 23, 2021 

approval of the Docket No. 489 Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need 

(“Certificate”) and its November 18, 2021 Development and Management Plan approval, The 

First District Water Department of Norwalk, hereby submits this Third Construction Progress 

Report regarding its wireless telecommunications facility located at 173 ½ West Rocks Road in 

Norwalk, Connecticut (the “Facility”).  For your information, since the end of September of 

2022 further construction of the Docket No. 489 facility was delayed and did not commence 

again until January of 2023, this Construction Report is for the period of January 8, 2023 through 

April 18, 2023.  The Applicant expects construction to be completed shortly.  A Final Report 

will be prepared and filed with the Siting Council at that time. 

 

SUMMARY OF CONSTRUCTION ACTIVITIES 

 

 1/8/23, Eversource provided power to the new cellular compound. 
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 The week of 1/23/23, AT&T contractor installed equipment cabinet and 

miscellaneous equipment. 

 The week of 2/6/2023 AT&T contractor worked on installing the wiring and 

antennas on the new monopole.  

 The week of 2/6/23, T-Mobile contractor installed the cabinet and required 

miscellaneous equipment. 

 The week of 2/13/23, T-Mobile contractor installed antenna and cables on the new 

monopole. 

 3/20/23 – 3/24/23, T-Mobile contractor finished installing cables and miscellaneous 

items. 

 4/4/23 – 4/7/23, T-Mobile contractor removed Sprint antennas for old water storage 

tank. 

 4/11/23, Verizon contractor installed generator and propane tank. 

 4/12/23 – 4/14/23, Verizon contractor installed wiring from generator to meter. 

 4/12/23 – 4/20/23, AT&T contractor finished wiring in cell cabinet. 

 4/18/23, T-Mobile contractor removed existing Sprint cellular shelter and cabinet. 


